Academic Affairs Meeting Notes—November 11, 2005
In attendance:

Nancy Bagley

Carl Lovitt

Brian Parker

Matt Pugliese

Michele Ramsey

Janet Winter

Bob Zambanini
I. Summer School: 
A. The decision to change the summer schedule was made, in part, so that students and faculty can recover from the spring semester with an extra week between the end of the spring the beginning of the first summer session.

B. The students noted that:

1. The extra week would help students plan their school and work schedules

2. Students may perceive 8 weeks as "too long" to be in school during the summer

3. Most students aren't thrilled with an 8 week course, and that from a 
psychological perspective it may even be best to at some point think about 
putting the longer session first because students are more likely to take 
that session immediately after finishing the spring rather than having some 
time off and then taking a long session right before the fall starts. 

C. There were pedagogical issues surrounding trying to deliver a course in only 5 weeks. 

D. With the emergence of rhetoric surrounding "drift" across the university, it made some sense to use the same 6/6 division of summer school. Some disciplines at the College, however, were concerned about delivering their courses in only 6 weeks. Thus, a 6/7 compromise was struck.

E. It's hoped that a 6/7 schedule will increase enrollments in the second summer session.

F. Now recognizing that this is an issues that faculty would like to hear about before decisions are made, Carl noted that in the future when issues of summer schedule changes emerge he will let the faculty know about the proposed changes before making any decisions. 
1. According to the registrar's office it is difficult to tell how these decisions are supposed to be made "officially" because we've had the 5/8 week schedule for so long that no one knows how that change was originally initiated. 
2. Committee members agreed that in our past experiences at other places summer schedules were administrative decisions. Therefore it seems that from now on these decisions will be made by the administration after input from the faculty. 
3. Everyone recognized that people sometimes plan summer schedules well in advance of summer and thus any changes can impact faculty decisions regarding things like research and travel. Carl will probably address this issue at the Senate meeting when the issue emerges.

II. Degree Planning Committee:

A. Board is made up of advisory board, alums, faculty, continuing education, assessment/institutional research, Susan and Carl

B. The first meeting is December 6th, where the group will get to know each other and be informed about every degree we’re thinking about at the College (one page explanation of what the degree looks like, plus a rationale for the degree). 

C. Carl envisions that the:

 
1. 2nd meeting will be a “data dump”.

2. 3rd meeting will be faculty reports and discussion of the degrees meeting a litmus test that includes the need for degree, student interest, need for faculty resources, and overall cost. 
3. 4th meeting is where research will be presented and decisions will be made on what degrees to recommend considering.

D. Michele asked Carl if in the current rhetoric of university-wide sharing/student-centeredness, we could continue pushing for the OLEAD degree in residence and he responded that he would talk to the appropriate people about this possibility.

III. Common Reading: 
A. Students reported that:

1. SGA had an as hoc meeting and wants to be at the forefront of the book decision and give the common reading committee suggestions.

2. SGA did a survey and students would prefer having a voice in a the process of deciding a book. 
3. Students were somewhat opposed to the common reading being put into all FYS courses because the books may not always fit. Carl noted that the FYS committee is looking to standardize all of the first year seminars to some extent.

4. In response to the notion that next year’s book will be diversity-focused, the students suggested that the focus on diversity not be “too heavy handed”.

5. Carl will ask faculty for recommendations and will add the student suggestions to the list that is eventually voted on.

IV. Uniform Course Abbreviation Committee: 
A. On his University Park committee, Bob will suggest a rule about campus ownership of degrees so that people who create degrees can control the content of their delivery at other campuses.
B. The question was asked about whether or not there’s a place where we can look at all course proposals so that people teaching new courses can get a sense of what is expected to be taught in the course.

V. Technology in the classroom: 

A. Carl noted that there is a university-wide push to deliver courses between campuses.

B. Students noted that:

1. Sharing courses between campuses is not popular with the students at the base campus, who perceive that they are losing something by having to share the course/instructor with other sites.
2. It was suggested that faculty be offered training in technology in the classroom because there was anecdotal evidence that some faculty are, for example, not using PowerPoint effectively.

3. Suggested that there be a study regarding how many faculty are using technology in their classes and what technology is being used.
